
 

   
   

  
 

  
   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

STATE OF CALIFORNIA Steve Poizner, Insurance Commissioner 
DEPARTMENT OF INSURANCE 
ADMINISTRATION & LICENSING SERVICES BRANCH 
PRODUCER LICENSING BUREAU 
320 CAPITOL MALL 
SACRAMENTO, CA 95814 
(800) 967-9331 OR (916) 322-3555
www.insurance.ca.gov

NOTICE 

TO:  All Licensed Bail Agents, Permittees, Solicitors 
 
DATE:  November 3, 2010 

SUBJECT: Licensing Changes 

Background 
Assembly Bill (AB) 2782 (Chapter 400, Statutes of 2010) will become effective on January 1, 
2011.  Included among the provisions of the bill was to increase the license term for bail 
licensees from one year to two years. The effects of this change are as follows: 

Current Bail Licensees 
Current law specifies that bail licenses expire annually on June 30th.  As a result of the change 
in law, beginning on July 1, 2011, all current bail licenses will be converted to a two-year license 
term to expire on June 30th of every odd year.  Therefore, current bail licensees who renew their 
license, which expires on June 30, 2011, will be issued a license that is valid until June 30, 
2013. 

Bail License Applicants 
Further, beginning on January 1, 2011, all new bail license applicants will be issued a two-year 
license.  For these new applicants, their license will expire in two years on the last day of the 
same month the original license was issued.  For instance, a license issued on January 15, 
2011 will expire on January 31, 2013. 

Continuing Education 
Current law requires that bail licensees complete 6 hours of continuing education (CE) each 
year.  Beginning on January 1, 2011, bail licensees must complete 12 hours of CE prior to 
renewing their two-year license.  However, to stay current with new developments in the bail 
industry, the department encourages bail agents to continue to complete at least 6 hours of CE 
each year. 

Questions  
For any other inquiries regarding AB 2782, please e-mail the Producer Licensing Bureau at 
https://interactive.web.insurance.ca.gov/pli/servlet/InformationRequest or call the CDI's 
Producer Licensing Bureau Bail Agent Voice mail at (916) 492-3035.  Please be sure to include 
your name, telephone number, license number and e-mail address in all correspondence with 
the CDI.   

You may also review AB 2782 at the following link: http://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/
billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=200920100AB2782

Producer Licensing (800) 967-9331 

https://interactive.web.insurance.ca.gov/pli/servlet/InformationRequest
http:www.insurance.ca.gov



